November 25, 1963 REC- 92 Mr. J. F. Regis O'Connell 31 Hawthorne Avenue 170 Pittsburgh 5. Pennsylvania Dear Mr. O'Connell: I have received your telegram of November 24th and appreciate your observations. Your concern over the brutal assassination of President Kennedy is shared by my staff and me. The full resources of the FBI were immediately made available to the Secret Service and local law enforcement agencies, and I want to assure you we are continuing to do everything in our power to completely resolve this matter. Sincerely yours. L Edgar Hoover John Edgar Hoover Director NOTE: Correspondent cannot be identified in Bufiles. JCF; ms NOV 2 6 1963 COMM-FBI

MAIL ROOM TELETYPE UNIT